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District 1 
 

2nd Sunday of even months, 2:00 p.m. 
Fertile Community Center 
101 S. Mill St., Fertile, MN 56540  

  

District 2 
 

2nd Sunday of Odd Months, 2:00 p.m. 
First Lutheran Church 
210 Park Ave. N. 
Middle River, MN 56737 

 

District 3 
 

3rd Sunday of Month, 10:00 a.m. 
Alano Club 
827 Summit Avenue 
Detroit Lakes, MN 56501 

 

District 4 
 

3rd Saturday of Month, 5:30 p.m. 
Contact DCM for location (It Rotates) 
Potluck at 6:30 p.m. 
Round Robin at 7:00 p.m. 

 

District 5 
 

3rd Monday of Month, 7 p.m. 
Freshwaters Church 
12475 273rd Ave NW 
Zimmerman, MN 55398  

 

District 6 
 

3rd Thursday of Month, 7:30 p.m. 
Spring Lake Lutheran Church 
8440 Erickson Rd. N.E. 
North Branch, MN 55056 

 

 

District 7 
 

3rd Thursday of Month, 7:00 p.m. 
First Congregational United Church 
415 Juniper Street 
Brainerd, MN 56401 

 

District 8 
 

Committee Meetings at 6:30 p.m. 
General District Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
Contact DCM for location ñIt Rotatesò 

 

District 9 
 

Last Sunday of Month, 6:00 p.m. 
Hibbing Alano Club 
3725 1st Avenue 
Hibbing, MN 55746 

 

District 11 
 

1st Tuesday of Month, 7:00 p.m. 
Peace Lutheran 
2177 Hwy 18 
Finlayson, MN 55735 

 

District 12 
 

3rd Thursday of Month,  6:30 p.m.  
Contact DCM for meeting location          
(It Rotates) 

 

District 13 
 

1st Monday of Month, 7:30 p.m.- 9:00 p.m. 
St. Cloud Alano Club   
127 7th Ave. NE  
Saint Cloud, MN 56301 

 
 

 

District 14 
 

3rd Thursday of Month, 6:30pm District 
Meeting 
Coffee Landing 
444 3rd Street 
International Falls, MN 56649 
 

District 15 
 

1st Monday of Month, 8:00 p.m. 
Albany Community Center 
741 Lake Ave. 
Albany, MN 56307 
 

District 16 
 

1st Wednesday of Month, 6:30 p.m. 
United Methodist Church 
1701  S.E. 5th Ave. 
Grand Rapids, MN 55744 
Handicap Accessible, Non-Smoking 
 

District 18 
 

1st Tuesday of Month, 6:30 p.m. 
Long Prairie Alano Club 
21 2nd Ave. 
Long Prairie, MN 56347 
 

District 21 
 

2nd Monday, 7:00 p.m. 
Bemidji Alano Club 
3802 Greenleaf Ave NW 
Bemidji, MN 56601 
 

District 17 
 

Not currently active or unknown 

District Meeting Location Information 

* In cities marked with an asterisk, some meetings consider themselves to be in one District, and some meetings consider themselves to be in another District. 

Area 35  
Northern  
Minnesota 

Zone I 
 

District 1 - Ada, Crookston, Erskine, Fertile,  Fosston,  Mahnomen,  
 Naytahwaush, Red Lake Falls, Twin Valley, Waubun,  
 

District 2 - Badger, Baudette, Grygla, Hallock, Halma, Middle River, 
Rainy River (Ontario, Canada), Roseau, Stephen,  

 Thief River Falls, Warren, Warroad, Williams 
 

District 16 - Bowstring, Boy River, Cohasset, Deer River, Effie, 
Grand Rapids, Hill City, Lawrence Lake*, Longville, Remer 

 

District 21 - Akeley, Bagley, Bemidji, Blackduck, Cass Lake, Debs, 
Menahga, Onigum, Park Rapids, Red Lake, Shevlin,  

 Solway,Squaw Lake, Walker 
 

Zone II  
 

District 3 - Audubon, Barnesville, Battle Lake, Cormorant, Deer 
Creek, Detroit Lakes, Dilworth, Elizabeth, Erhard, Fergus 
Falls, Frazee, Hawley, Henning, Lake Park, Moorhead, 

Osage, Ottertail, Pelican Rapids, Perham, Underwood, 
Wadena 

 

District 4 - Alexandria, Browns Valley, Carlos, Elbow Lake,  
 Evansville, Glenwood, Herman, Kensington, Morris, Osakis 
 

District 15 - Albany, Avon, Cold Spring, Holdingford,  
 Lake Henry, Melrose, Paynesville, Richmond, Sartell,  
 St. Joseph, St. Stephen, Sauk Centre, Watkins  
 

Zone III 
 

District 5 - Becker, Big Lake, Elk River, Milaca, Otsego,  
 Princeton, Zimmerman 
 

District 6  - Braham, Bethel, Cambridge, Forest Lake, Harris, 
Isanti, North Branch, Rock Creek, Stacy, St. Francis,  

 Rush City 
 

District 7 - Aitkin, Baxter, Brainerd, Fort Ripley, Garrison,  
 Ironton, Isle, Little Falls*, McGregor*, Palisade, Pierz,  
 Pilager*, Waukon 
 

District 11 - Finlayson*, Grasston, Henriette, Hinckley*,  
 Lake Lena, Malmo, Moose Lake*, Mora, Ogilvie, Pine 

City, Quamba, Sandstone, Willow River, Wahkon 
 

District 13 - Kimball, Rice, St. Cloud, Sauk Rapids, Waite Park,  
 Foley  
 

District 17 - Backus, Cross Lake, Nisswa, Pequot Lakes,  
 Pillager*, Pine River 
 

District 18 - Browerville, Clarissa, Eagle Bend, Little Falls*,  
 Long Prairie, Motley, Parkers Prairie, Staples, Verndale 
 

Zone IV 
 

District 8 - Alango, Aurora, Babbitt, Biwabik, Cook, Cotton, Ely, 
Eveleth, Gilbert, Hoyt Lakes, Mountain Iron, Nett Lake, 
Orr, Palo, Pike, Tower, Virginia, Zim* 

 

District 9 - Chisholm, Floodwood, Goodland, Hibbing*,  
 Keewatin, Kelly Lake, Lawrence Lake*, Nashwauk* 
 

District 12 - Beaver Bay, Silver Bay, Brimson, Brookston,  
 Cloquet, Duluth, Esko, Finland, Fredenberg, Grand Marais,  
 Grand Portage, Hermantown, Knife River, Lawrence 

Lake*, Lutsen, Mahtowa, Pike Lake, Proctor, Sawyer,  
 Silver Bay, Foxborro (Wisconsin), Side Lake,  
 Superior (Wisconsin), Toivola, Two Harbors 
 

District 14 - International Falls, Littlefork 
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Delegate:   
 

Greetings Area 35, 
 
I have been adjusting to my new position as your Delegate.  I sent out an 
email the first week of January with a brief introduction and some announce-
ments.  If you are an Area Committee Member or DCM that did not receive 
this email or any of the other ones that I have sent out, please email me so I 
can check why you are not getting them. 
 
I would like to welcome everyone to their new positions that you are serving 
for this 2018-2019 rotation.  Let me know if you have any questions or if you 
would like my help with anything.  I am always here to help in any way or get 
you connected with someone who can help. 
 
I emailed out a letter from GSO regarding GSR kits and the delayed deliver 
due to waiting for the updated pamphlets to arrive.  If GSRs are still waiting 
for kits, they should be arriving soon.  Make sure you share this with your 
Districts and groups. 
 
I have been getting used to finding information on the Dashboard.  This is a 
place where GSO will upload information pertaining to the General Service 
Conference.  I have emailed out Preliminary Agenda Items for you to review.  
On February 15th, I will have access to the final list and the background    
material.  As soon as I can download that information, I will send a link to our 
Webmaster, Rillis, so she can get the information available on the website.     
I will send an email out to the Area Committee Member with a password, so 
you will be able to download the information before the February Area Com-
mittee Meeting.  At the Area Committee meeting, I will have the material that 
you requested available for you.  If you have not replied to me with your pref-
erence of CD or hardcopy, please do so.  If I donôt get a preference, I will 
have a CD available for you. 
 
I will have the Hot Topics list emailed out to you before the Area Committee 
Meeting and will have copies available for you at the meeting. 
 
I have received all my material for the GSC and have been looking it over.     
I have been assigned to the Policy and Admission Committee. 
 
DCMs, please book your date with me for the Conference Report back as 
soon as possible.  I will have my report completed and be ready to present 
after May 11th.  I have received dates from a few districts.  If you want to get 
together with a neighboring district, that would help save costs.   
 
I attended the January Service Workshop in Duluth.  It was a great weekend 
and I appreciated all the presentations that were presented by the various  
districts.  I really enjoy the spirit of rotation and how there are new ideas and 
ways to present our message.  There were a lot of new faces and I look for-
ward to meeting and talking with you all.   
 
We have the West Central Regional A.A. Service Conference on March 2nd- 
4th, in Des Moines, IA.  I will be attending that, and it was brought to my at-
tention that I will be chairing the first sharing session on Friday night. This is 
a time when you can learn more about the Agenda Items. Hearing numerous 
discussion from the West Central Region, on each item.  I would encourage 
all DCMs to take this opportunity and attend this event.  It is a wonderful op-
portunity to hear about Alcoholics Anonymous in our Region. 
 
This is all I have for this report.   
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve Area 35. 
 
In Love and Service,   
Christine G. 
Area 35 Delegate 
 

Alt. Delegate:  
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
First off, I wanted to thank Roger R. for setting up the Annual Workshop. We 
did have a couple miscommunications, but Roger did not just sit back and 
say, ñhere you go.ò  He helped get me on track with putting this event 
on.  This is such an important part of service, that when we leave a position, 
we donôt leave the incoming people in the dark.  That is what Roger did for 
me, so thanks again.   
  
I was quite pleased the presentations.  It was obvious a lot of effort went into 
them.  I liked the skit, as it wasnôt over the top and relevant.  I thought Skipôs 
presentation, while he did a great job at referencing the Book, his from the 
heart talk gave me something think about.  I really appreciated those of you 
who used the overhead, District 3 and 4ôs presentation stand out for me as 
being very well organized.  District 7ôs presentation got me to think about am 
I balancing my service work between the Area and my home group.  While I 
find the challenges of being of service for the Area, this service commitment 
cannot replace the time for group service work.  I am pleased to say that has 
not happened, but always good to do inventory work on yourself.  When it 
comes to technology in A.A., itsô here, the door has been opened, the genie is 
out of the box etc. etc.  I do not support the idea of A.A. having Facebook, 
Twitter etc., but what it did make me think about is me putting on Facebook 
the post regarding using jargon to hide my involvement in A.A. so I can put 
up my sobriety birthday.  This left me with something to really chew on.   

I was pleased to see the GSR sharing session elect a chair and secretary.  I did 
hear a complaint about me and I wanted to address it.  It was mentioned that I 
should have spent more time giving direction to the GSRôs.  I didnôt want to 
dominate your meeting, but apparently I left too soon for some of you.  I do 
apologize for this.  I should have asked the group if they wanted me to stay 
longer or leave.   
 
I thought Bob W. did a great job.  I know I let him go past his scheduled 
time.  For those of you who did not like that decision, I did it as we spent 
good fellowship money to get him here and why not make as much use of 
him as possible.   
 
I wanted to thank Steve and Richard for working at the registration table, and 
thanks to everyone I didnôt notice who worked it.  I would also like to thank 
Austin W. who sat at the coffee table the entire function.   
  
Zones 1 and 3, if you are interested in having a Zonal Forum please let me 
know.  I will be talking to the DCMôs directly so everyone has a chance to 
make a decision.   
 
The 2019 Annual Workshop is in Zone 4 so I will be starting to look for   
venues right away. 
  
In Service, 
Jim S. 
Area 35 Alternate Delegate  
 

Area Chair:  
 

Greetings Area 35 of Northern MN. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity you have given me to be of service to Alcohol-
ics Anonymous as your Chair for 2018-2019. As your Area Chair my top  
priority is to assist you as members, GSRôs, DCMôs, Area Chairs and Officers 
in carrying our A.A message to those who are out there and still suffering 
from alcoholism.  
 
Our 42nd Annual Service Workshop took place in Duluth, MN on January   
13th-14th. Thank you to all who were able to attend this informative workshop. 
Thank you to the Districts that prepared and delivered presentations at our 
workshop. Thank you also to Bob W., a former AAWS Trustee-At-Large who 
inspired us all as he shared his experiences in carrying the A.A message 
around the globe as a Trustee.  
 
Iôd also like to thank our Area Chairs and Officers for submitting their budg-
ets to Mike F. and myself in a timely manner. The Area 35 budget for 2018 is 
published in this edition of the Northern Light and will be presented at our 
Spring Assembly. Your group contributions are very important and needed by 
Area 35 as we work to carry our message in 2018 and beyond.  
 
Up next for Area 35 is working together to prepare and inform Christine G., 
our Area 35 Delegate to represent us at the upcoming General Service Con-
ference in April, 2018. Background information on the items on the agenda 
for this conference will be available on the Area 35.org website and through 
your District Committee Member (DCM). These Agenda Items will also be 
discussed on a regional level, for those who can join us, at the upcoming West 
Central A.A Service Conference in Des Moines, Iowa in early March. Infor-
mation on the WCRAASC is also available on the Are35.org website.  
 
We will also be discussing Agenda Items of the 2018 General Service Confer-
ence, at Area 35ôs Spring Assembly on April 6th-7th in Alexandria MN (see 
Area 35.org). Your groupôs and Districtôs informed group conscience on these 
Agenda Items goes a long way in preparing our Delegate for the national con-
ference. Area 35 Officers and Chairs are also available to join your group 
and/or District discussion of Agenda Items. Please feel free to call upon us for 
this purpose.   
 
The 2018 rotation is off to a good start. Letôs work together to most effective-
ly and efficiently carry our message to those who are still suffering and in 
desperate need of our A.A solution.  
 
Roger R. 
Area 35 Chair 
 

Secretary:  
 

Hello Area 35, 
 
It is such an honor and privilege to be able to serve as the incoming Area 35 
Secretary. Words cannot express the gratitude that I have for Alcoholics 
Anonymous. I will do my absolute best to serve Area 35 in the capacity that is 
needed from me, and continue asking God to guide me in doing so.  
 
I had the privilege of attending the January Workshop in Duluth, which was 
an amazing experience. I want to thank the districts (3,4,5,7,8,11,12 & 13) 
that presented at the workshop; I really appreciate all the hard work and effort 
that was put into the presentations and learned from each and every one that 
was presented.  
 
I really enjoyed having Bob W. our Former AAWS US/Canada Trustee -At-

(Continued on page 5) 

AREA OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS 
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Large as our guest. It was so beneficial learning about what that position    
entails and how amazing it is to uphold that position. Not only the benefits 
that we receive for Alcoholics Anonymous as a whole but also for his own 
individual recovery.  
 
Bob said ñto all of you here, we need you, you are all the future and many of 
you will embark upon different service positions and I would encourage all of 
you to listen to how your higher power is talking to you. I believe that our 
higher power wants to do things that we are not comfortable with, I needed to 
step out of myself and to serve A.A., I would make yourselves available, and 
do not knock yourself down, I modeled my service after how the way doctor 
Bob lived, we need more people that can love and tolerate.ò  
 
Bob was so humble about all of it. Hearing his personal story.  Where he   
started and how he came into the program. With all of the benefits that he has 
had in service work is a huge reminder of why I love this program so incredi-
bly much, and how important service work is and how I want to make sure 
that the fire I have for service work never dies. 
 
I have turned in my budget for the year 2018 to Mike F. I looked into two 
different locations that I would be able to use for printing services. I was able 
to come up with a frugal plan with the printing business that I have in my 
town, which she will uphold for the next two years. I have given her the tax 
ID number already so she will not be charging any tax. She is willing to in-
voice my printing cost so that I do not have to pay for them out of pocket and 
just get her a check at a later date, which is nice.  
 
I have already printed the Spring Assembly fliers and had them available at 
the January Workshop and will make sure to have them available at the ACM 
in February. I will be attending the West Central Regional Conference in   
Iowa, and have room arrangements and driving arrangements set up.  
 
I will be speaking at a meeting this upcoming Thursday in St. Cloud, which I 
look forward too. I want all the districts and A.A. members to know that if I 
can be of service at all to please contact. I will do my best to help in any way 
that I can.  
 
I would like all districts to email/mail me their minutes so that I can stay   
informed. It would be greatly appreciated.  
 
Again, thank you for allowing me to serve Area 35. I look forward to being of 
service and working with all of you during this next rotation.  
 
Yours in service, 
Melissa A.  
Area 35 Secretary 
 

Treasurer:  
 
This is my first report as your new Area Treasurer. I am grateful for the     
opportunity to serve. 
 
I attended the January Service Workshop, where I had my first ñlearn by   
doingò experience with the handling of the registration, coffee, and other   
incoming cash receipts, as well as reimbursing the officers and chairs for their 
workshop-related expenses. I am learning how to enter deposits and checks 
into QuickBooks, and I will be working on the financial reports for Period 1 at 
the end of January. Many thanks to Christine Gerth for all your help.  
 
I have input all income and expenses received as of January 22nd. Written  
acknowledgment letters to the groups are forthcoming. I apologize for the 
delay. The letters will inform the groups how their contributions are used by 
the  Area and will hopefully encourage additional Seventh Tradition contribu-
tions from the groups. Your groupôs total contribution for 2017 will be includ-
ed in the letter, and if you note any discrepancies, please let me know. 
 
I have also been busy working with our Area Chair Roger R.to collect and 
finalize the 2017 Area budgets that you will see published in this edition of 
the Northern Light.  
 
I have not reconciled the month of January 2018, but as of January 22nd, your 

Area accounts have a total balance of $26,172.03. Except for the expenses of 
our guest speaker, all expenses for the January Service workshop have been 
paid and reimbursements made. I have also mailed out a registration check of 
$1,800.00 to the General Service Board for our Delegate to attend the General 
Service Conference in April. 
 
In 2017, Area 35 had a total of $31,653.83 in income. $24,961.01 was from 
group contributions and the remainder came from money collected for Grape-
vine sales, registration, coffee, the 7th tradition baskets at assemblies, and mis-
cellaneous contributions from roundups. Income is down from 2016 by ap-
proximately $4,600. Since 2014 it had been on the increase. Letôs strive this 
year to get that trend on the move in an upward direction again. 
 
Our 2017 total expenses were $36,066.98 and the amount that was approved 
at the Spring Assembly for the Financial Responsibility was $50,097.25.  
Expenses have been increasing slightly for the past 3 years. We will be     
approving our 2018 budget at the Spring Assembly. 

The Income and Expense Trend chart shows income compared to expenses 
for each month in 2017: 

Please note that the new address for mailing contributions is:  
 

NMAA  
PO Box 114  
Grand Rapids, MN 55744-0114 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve Area 35 and Alcoholics Anonymous.  
 
In Service,  
Mike F. 
Area 35 Treasurer 

Archives:  
 
Hello Area 35, 
 
I am excited to be your new Archives Chair! Since this my first report, Iôll 
take the time to introduce myself. 

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 

Please remember to include your group service  
number on all contributions. This will ensure that 
your contributions get credited to your group. 
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First off, I am a member of the Aurora Big Book Group in District 8. I  con-
tinue to be of service to my home group by chairing and participating in our 
monthly Business meetings. I have had the privilege to be GSR for that group. 
Iôve been involved in District service for around eight years, serving as      
Archives Chair, Treatment Chair, Alt. DCM and DCM. General Service has 
been a wonderful experience and a compliment to my 12th Step work. 
 
I would like to thank the Area for extending the invitation to serve as your 
Archives Chair. We will have some challenges ahead of as we transition into 
having a new Archivist. I believe together as a committee we will make 
strides in taking inventory of what we have in our Area Archives and once 
that is established we will be able to move forward with a plan of how we will 
continue to catalog and preserve the contents of our Archives. There have 
already been some ideas floating around as to how our committee can be ac-
tive; itôll be a matter of taking action and implementing these ideas. 
 
DCMôs, I encourage to forward your District minutes to either myself or Steve 
D., and if your District does not have an Archives or an Archives chair, I 
strongly encourage you to promote having someone to attend to those duties. 
In addition, if you do have an Archives Chair, and they havenôt been to an 
Area function, please bring them along so we can meet them. 
 
In ending, Iôd like to leave you with a little fun factéDID YOU KNOW? 
The 1st A.A prison group formed in San Quentin State Prison in California in 
1942, Warren T., and others from the Bay Area along with Leo F. of Los   
Angeles, and an inmate named Ricardo, were helpful in starting this meeting 
with the Warden, Clinton T. Duffy. 
 
Yours in Service, 
Scott M. 
Area 35 Archives Chair 
 

Archivist:       

NO REPORT 
 
 

Cooperation with the Professional Community:  
 
Good day,                                                                                   
 
My name is Myron H. and I am an alcoholic. I have been nominated and con-
firmed as the CPC chair for the 2018/19 rotation. My A.A. home group is in 
Hallock, Mn. 
 
I recently attended the Area Workshop in Duluth. Saturday was the only day I 
could attend as our District 2 meeting was Sunday and I want to stay involved 
there also. Social media and A.A were a frequent subject of discussion. Some 
feel it will be a big problem for the future of A.A.. Maybe. I do know A.A has 
been through some trying times before and survived. I enjoyed the presenta-
tions and the past trustee's talk. 
 
February's meeting in Aitkin will be our first CPC committee meeting and I 
look forward to seeing our districts' people. Though I feel intimidated by the 
responsibilities of my new position, I will try to learn and carry out the duties 
of CPC chair. 
  
Yours in service, 
Myron H. 
Area 35 CPC Chair 
 

Corrections:     

 
Greetings from your area 35 corrections chair.  
 
I attended the 35/36 statewide Joint Corrections meeting on Tuesday, January 
9, 2018. It was my first meeting so I'm just learning the ropes on what we do 
as with the Joint Workshop to help in corrections, I also attended the Work-
shop in Duluth and it was very informative.  Thanks to all the districts to put 
on presentations! I look forward to serving area 35 at this capacity if you have 
any concerns about corrections please let me know!  
 
Yours in service, 
Paul M. 
Area 35 Corrections Chair 
 

Grapevine:  
 
Hi, I'm Jerry B. & I'm an alcoholic serving as YOUR Grapevine Chair for 
Area 35. 
 
I recently attended the Area 35 Service Workshop held at the Radisson in Du-
luth. I had just placed a $504 order from GSO in order to qualify for the 20% 
discount, with shipping it came to $434. At the Area Workshop about $260 
was sold, this Includes Calendars and Pocket planners sold at meetings in 
Dist. 8. I picked up some requests for various GV literature and plan on plac-
ing another order in the near future. If you, your group or Dist. would like to 
place an order, please let me know at least 2 weeks in advance of Area func-
tions. Next up is the committee meeting in Aitkin February 25th.  
 

My email is grapevine@area35.org. 
 
Yours in service, 
Jerry B. 
Area 35 Grapevine Chair 
 

Group Records:  
 
Hello Area35. 
 
I am excited to be your new Area Records Chairperson. I have started to do a 
small sampling of work for you. I am already behind but in the coming weeks 
hope to begin to catch up. I have a lot to learn yet but I have a good teacher in 
the previous Area Records Chair.  I am grateful for the opportunity to serve 
you as your area records chair. Service work has taken my gratitude for A.A. 
to a new level. I understand for our meeting locator to work properly the   
records need to be correct. I urge all of area 35 to help in that regard.      
 
Thanks for help.  
 
Yours in service, 
Carl P. 
grouprecords@area35.org 
Area 35 Group Records 
 

Literature:  
NO REPORT 

 

Northern Light:  
 
Howdy Ladies and Gents, 
 
With this new rotation, the Northern Light is getting a slight freshening up. 
The page of twelves was given a face-lift. The Events Calendar was re-
worked. A new standard feature has been added called ñBlast from the Pastò 
presenting articles reprinted from previous Northern Lights. There is an up-
dated banner with a new fresh font, plus some minor tweaks. 
 
Congratulations to all the new Area Officers and Action Committee Chairs. 
Thank you for getting youôre reports to me in a timely manner. The few who 
did not submit a report get a pass this issue. I found out that because of the 
nature of the group reminders I sent out some reminders could have landed in 
the spam folder on some email accounts, being new to the job they didnôt 
think to check.  
 
I attended the Area workshop. All the presentations were well presented and 
informative. I had a hard time hearing some of the skits sitting in the back 
with only one MIC being used in the presentation. I enjoyed all the presenta-
tions even though a couple left me disconcerted. I brought a three ring binder 
containing the first seven years of publication of the NL for people to read 
and will bring them to all future Area events. I have the first issues of the NL 
from October 1982 through February 1990.  If any other pack rats have any 
old issues since February 1990 that were printed on 8x11 in size,  Iôd like to 
borrow them to scan and copy for reprinting then return back to you. 
 
At the Area Workshop, I appealed for people to submit what is in their kit of 
spiritual tools as stated on page 95 of the BB.  When I ask that question to 
people, they have to think for a minute. What Iôm trying to do with your help 
is to compile a list of ideas, questions, actions and principles etc. that people 
can reflect on and use to carry in their spiritual kit.   
 
Iôm always asking you to write an article for the NL. Itôs not as hard as you 
think and is very rewarding. Just pick an experience you want to share, a sub-
ject that you want to learn or express an opinion on and start writing. Whatôs 
nice about writing is that you can fully put your thoughts together. Unlike the 
mouth is faster than the brain. You can think on what you want to say and 
rewrite until the message you want to say is the message you want to convey. 
So come on and give it a try. Iôm not good at putting my thought into writing, 
this report took me five hours to write, edit and rewrite. 
 
Yours in Service 
Steven L. 
Area 35 Northern Light Editor  
 

Public Information:  
 
Public Information- I attended the January Workshop in Duluth. The presenta-
tion by District 7, The Todays Alcoholic: Inclusion not exclusion was pre-
sented by using the traditions especially Tradition 3, 5 and 10, along with the 
Grapevine story. Some history using the Washingtonians on outside issues. 
Shannon Z. asked a question, we give our numbers to the new comer, how 
many newcomer numbers do we get and call?? 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 7) 

Slogans                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Think, Think, Think ð Easy Does It ð  K.I.S.S. ð Live and Let Liveð H.A.L.T ð But For The Grace of God ð This to Shall Pass ð One Day at a Time 

"A large part of my recovery has been in learning how not to 
listen to myself."  

    Tucson, Arizona, March 1988    
 "The Work at Hand," 
Emotional Sobriety  




